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Abundant oil and gas resources have been found in
China’s deep basins, including Tarim Basin, Junggar
Basin, Sichuan Basin, Ordos Basin, Bohai Bay Basin, and
other basins. Recently, major breakthroughs have been
made in deep and ultra-deep reservoirs, including
conventional carbonate and clastic reservoirs, as well as
unconventional shale reservoirs. A series of deep and
ultra-deep oil and gas fields (e.g., Anyue gas field,
Puguang gas filed, Tazhong oil field, Weirong deep shale
gas field, Qijiang deep shale gas field, etc.) has also
been discovered, demonstrating the huge potential of
deep and ultra-deep oil and gas exploration and
development. Hydrocarbon generation–retention–
expulsion, hydrocarbon stability, reservoir formation,
and organic–inorganic interaction in deep and ultra-
deep reservoirs are becoming new hot research topics,
and a series of achievements have been made in recent
years. We therefore call for submissions to be included
as part of this Special Issue which covers the new
advances in deep and ultra-deep oil and gas exploration
and development.
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About the Journal
Message from the Editor-in-Chief
Energies is an international, open access journal in
energy engineering and research. The journal publishes
original papers, review articles, technical notes, and
letters. Authors are encouraged to submit manuscripts
which bridge the gaps between research, development
and implementation. The journal provides a forum for
information on research, innovation, and demonstration
in the areas of energy conversion and conservation, the
optimal use of energy resources, optimization of energy
processes, mitigation of environmental pollutants, and
sustainable energy systems.
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